
THE SEVEN TRUMPETS 
Following the unlocking of the seven seals, seven trumpets are blown. 
Typically, a trumpet blowing predicted a battle or judgment (see Joshua 6 - 
the destruction of Jericho). The seals unveiled the history of mankind and 
our circumstances in this world. The seven trumpets will explain the 
judgment that falls upon those who stand in God’s way and the role of those 
who are His during those moments.  

The judgment that proceeds from these chapters is inherently aimed at those 
who reject God, idolaters specifically. Remember that chapter 7 described 
those who were ‘sealed’ by God and figuratively marked on their foreheads 
for their faith. These pronouncements will be against all those who are 
unmarked. This is the judgment God will bring about in this world upon 
those who fight against or stand in direct opposition to the Church.    

I. The First Six Trumpets (8:6-9:21) 

(a) We were first introduced to seven ____________________ in 8:2. Those 
angels possessed seven trumpets and stood before God. The first 4 will blow 
their trumpets in the remaining part of chapter 8. These trumpets help 
bring about the dangerous effects of sin upon this world. They do not 
represent a final judgment, rather the judgment that befalls this world due 
to sin’s hold on mankind.  

(b) The judgment that accompanies these trumpets will __________________ 
the plagues that God unleashed upon Israel during the Exodus (see Exodus 
7-12). That ancient event was meant to break the back of a wicked people 
and these will have an equal effect on a similar kingdom(s). Notice the 
unique features of each trumpet: 

 (1) The first trumpet brings about ‘_______________ and fire mingled 
 with blood,’ in 8:7.  

 (2) The second trumpet says a ‘great ____________________, burning  
 with fire was thrown into the sea,’ in 8:8. Jeremiah 51:25 describes 
 Babylon in the same way, so this may very well be a veiled shot at  
 the eventual destruction of Rome and kingdoms like it. Notice that  

 the destruction of the mountain has an impact on the areas    
 surrounding it.  

 (3) The third trumpet brings about a fallen ________________ named  
 ‘Wormwood’ in 8:10-11. Wormwood (‘a bitter herb’) is mentioned in   
 Jeremiah 9:15 and 23:15 as something God gives His disobedient   
 children to drink with ‘poisoned water.’ It seems to represent the  
 bitterness that comes from the suffering attached to God’s judgment. 
 Famine would seem to represent a real-world example for this symbol.  

 (4) The fourth trumpet brings about destruction upon ________________ 
 entities like the sun, moon, and stars in 8:12. This may have to do  
 more with the despair that accompanies judgment than anything else.  
 Fear, terror, and hopelessness rise in the dark, fitting considering 
 the end that awaits those who rebel against God and embrace idolatry.  

 (5) The fifth trumpet brings about _____________________ that make  
 life miserable for humanity in 9:1-12. It says they can’t harm those 
 who are ‘sealed by God’ in 9:4 (just like the plagues in Exodus). The 
 description seems to make them diabolical other-worldly creatures,  
 but in reality, false teachers may best represent them in this world. 
 Those people promote worship of anything other than God, led by a   
 king (Abaddon in 9:11 = destroyer and could quite possibly be the   
 Devil, ‘Satan’ himself). Notice, that none of this happens without  
 God’s power. The enemy is not powerful in-and-of-himself, merely an  
 agent of God. Does that sound familiar to Job 1?  

 (6) The final trumpet brings about a final ___________________ of the 
 kingdoms of man in 9:13-21. This doesn’t represent the end of times, 
 merely the end of certain times. The punishment of ‘fire, smoke, and 
 brimstone,’ in 9:18-19 should remind you of Sodom and Gomorrah in   
 Genesis 19:24-28. Notice that even though this judgment falls, the  
 survivors don’t turn back to God. How awful in their idolatry? 

(c) Many Christians look at ______________________ events as theologically 
or spiritually neutral, but Revelation says these moments have divine 
purpose attached to them that is relevant to believers and non-believers 
alike. Nothing happens in a vacuum, and while the storms aren’t inherently 
good or bad, they have spiritual purpose behind them.  


